From: Martin Sherring <martin@pennyandmartin.co.uk>
To: 'Peter Moffatt' <mail@pmoffatt.net>

Sent: 11/12/2018 14:38:52

Subject: RE: Home page update



Sorry for the delay, but this is all quite challenging!
Thoughts below in bold. I’m not optimistic that many at this evening’s meeting will have given it enough thought for a coherent discussion!
Martin
From: Peter Moffatt [mailto:mail@pmoffatt.net] 
Sent: 28 November 2018 19:41
To: TBI Admin
Subject: Home page update

I have been working out a few ideas about what a new home page might look like, without, so far, any chargeable work being done by Jamie, except that he has ended the anomaly of a different home page being viewed by new and returning visitors.  He has made one possibly important comment about the way I have set up the new page.  The draft page is available on the menu under Resources, below the document library, as 'Admin home test'.
The image is one of Julian's, cropped top and bottom.  This is fixed, in the same way as the images I usually have on the current home page, until I change it for another one.  Having a series of images, either changing automatically as on blackislelarder or by the user clicking an arrow, which I would prefer (Jamie says no-one would bother to change images manually), would obviously require work by him if that was what we decided to do.  I don’t see much merit in allowing the user to change the image, and I’m not that fussed whether the image is fixed or automatically changing. We might then also have to decide whether to do away with the current random banner image with the TBI logo, and whether just for the home page or throughout the site. I hadn’t realised the banner image is random until reading this! But we need the TBI logo prominently, I think. I’m happy to keep the existing banner – at least until/ unless there’s an appetite for a bigger overhaul.
 

I think we are probably agreed that using a two-column panel is preferable to the current three-column layout.  The black text on a white background, intended to make the introductory paragraphs stand out, is currently an image converted from text created in Word, in order to achieve the white ground and a font not available in the website editor.  At the moment the only font available in  the editor is Verdana, with three sizes of heading and body text in a single size, always on the green background.  Jamie says that using text as image is a very bad idea, as non-machine-readable text prevents users with vision problems from accessing the content in alternative ways.  He says he could create a highlighted 'class' within the editor, with a different font to Verdana, though I suspect his preference would be to use a new font throughout the site.  This could cause problems on some pages if the replacement were significantly larger than the current body text.  My inclination would be to ask him to set up the highlight class with a font of our choice (mine is Lucida sans unicode, bllarder uses Open sans), and use highlighted panels sparingly for special effect, retaining Verdana for the bulk of the site. I like the clarity of the white background, and the clean, simple, font you’ve used. It makes Verdana look old-fashioned, in my view. But having the white panel in a coloured column, which itself has a photo background, seems over-complicated. Maybe it’s better to stick with the existing green background until we have a major upgrade? And then, is it really worth an extra font?
 

Below the introductory panels I have used a show/hide device I found somewhere to display (for the moment) the text which occupied the new visitors' home page.  It is hidden again by clicking 'Close' at the bottom.  This text will need to be replaced or updated (I carelessly lost several links in transferring it), perhaps incorporating some of the 'party not protest' text and links from the current home page.  All offers of new text will be gratefully received. I think better not to use the hide/ display device – if it’s worth saying, leave it in, and if not, don’t.
 

Below this again are a couple (for the moment) of images for different areas of our activity, with links to the main pages for those topics.  Obviously there could be as many of these as we wish, if we decide to use this method.  There is a considerable disadvantage in that with a direct link to the main page the sub pages are not shown as they would be if navigating to the page via the menu.  In some cases the main current interest is in one or more sub pages, and the main page has not been updated for years.  This could be got round by putting links to sub pages on the main pages, but it would be cumbersome if there were many sub pages and require quite a lot of work.  I don't know if it would be possible to have clicking an image display a drop-down menu for just that section if the site. Again, I can see merit in this approach, but the difficulty of not seeing all the sub pages would need to be overcome. The work-around of a message exhorting people to look at the menu looks a bit amateurish to my mind. I think better to work with the structure we have rather than fight against it.
 

Please let me know if any of these ideas are moving in the direction of something we could use.  Above all, please start working on text both for the introductory paragraphs and the show-hide section, if you agree at all on this structure.  At the moment, rather confusingly, we have two 'More about us' pages

 

https://www.transitionblackisle.org/about-us.asp
    linked to from 'Find out more' on the current home page, and

 

https://www.transitionblackisle.org/about-transition-black-isle.asp
    which I think was linked to from 'Find out more' on what is now the show-hide 

    text (this is one of the links I lost).

 

Both are also accessed directly from the Home tab of the menu.  I suggest these should be updated and merged, unless anyone can see any good reason for keeping them separate.

 

Somebody recently mentioned Facebook and Twitter links.  Jamie has now put these in the bar below the banner for the drop-down menu, and in the top right corner of the banner for the tab menu.

 

Please let me know what you think about all this - and do start working on the texts.

 

Peter.

 

 

